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Question 

 

“Will the Chief Minister advise what specific laws, policy changes, and public employee contract changes, 

if any, she will be seeking to implement during her term of office to improve transparency and 

accountability across Government in furtherance of the priority identified within her 2023-26 Ministerial 

Plan?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

My 2023-26 Ministerial Plan contains several measures that will, when implemented, improve transparency 

and accountability across Government.  These include the introduction of the Jersey Public Services 

Ombudsperson (JPSO) which will increase transparency in the Government and across public authorities 

by investigating and resolving complaints made by Islanders, including whistle-blowers.  The JPSO would 

have wide-ranging powers to enable it to carry out investigations effectively, including powers to 

commence investigations on its own initiative.  All investigation reports will be published. 

 

Proposed amendments to the Statistics and Census (Jersey) Law 2018 would strengthen the accountability 

and independence of Statistics Jersey.  These amendments will enhance the protection available to key 

Government statistics, improving transparency surrounding their prioritisation and production. 

 

Following a public consultation, which concluded in February, the Government will soon be publishing a 

new Policy Engagement Framework.  As set out in my initial proposals in a report to the Assembly (r.145-

2022.pdf (gov.je)), the implementation of the Framework will ensure that the views of Islanders, 

particularly those from parts of the community that are harder to reach, will be included in key Government 

decision making processes.  This represents just part of an overall package of actions that the Government 

is taking to increase the availability of information to Islanders, which was set out in the Engagement and 

Information Improvement Report (r.163-2022.pdf (gov.je)).  

 

Regarding employment contracts, the States Employment Board has introduced a new Code of Practice on 

Standards in Public Service.  All public service employees are required to comply with the Code which 

states, amongst other requirements, that States employees must take accountability for their own conduct, 

behaviours, and work. 
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